
Tri-County Youth Hockey 

Meeting Minutes 

 

Meeting Date: March 20th at 7:00 PM 

Present: Kristen Pederson, Shauna Warriner, Adam Driscoll, Scott Haines, John Pilon, Colleen 

Moy, Stacey Esposito, Jeremy Rowley, Kate Gross, Steve Schultz, Jessica Horn, Jason Horn 

REPORTS: 

Financial $38,000 Main account 

$18, 000 Bigelow 

$19,000 Savings 

 

IRS has waived the fee. 

 

Registration costs will increase $25.00 for Mites through Bantam. 

 

TCYH will cover the cost of travel playoffs starting next season. 

 

Travel 

Commissioner  

Last travel meeting was cancelled due to weather.   

 

Some rules were clarified with Janice and were sent to travel coaches. 

 

Try-Outs start this week.  

 

Additional try-out date was added for bantam and midgets due to spring 

break conflict. 

Registrar Never received verified roster for U6. 

 

House 

Commissioner 

Last empire meeting was canceled due to weather. 

 

Midget might be changed from a 20 game to a 22 game season.  This has 

not yet been voted on in Empire. 

 

All mite teams made it to championships at the Big Thaw. 

 

U12 Girls game at the Bigelow Tournament. 

 

Midget team went to Cleveland and did well. 

 



Evals are on Sunday – has been posted on Facebook, advertised in the rink, 

and on the webpage 

Sponsors/Snack 

bar/Elections 

Secretary position was voted upon and due by March 18th. 

 

Election results were 114 votes  

18 disqualified 

 

49 Adam Driscoll 

47 Jessica Horn 

 

Fundraisers  None at this time 

Head of Coaching Not present 

Calendar/timeline 

(No Changes 

made 11/21) 

March – Travel teams can schedule ice times for August ICE scheduled in 

August for Squirt Travel. 

May/June – Online Registration Opens, Midget Travel Ice Scheduling for 

August, Jersey selection 

July – Jerseys, Rosters, Schedule coaches and managers meeting dates,    

Picnic flyer goes out, order travel jerseys 

August – Final planning for the picnic, purchase food, have sample jersey 

sizes ready for the picnic, put up yard signs, organize managers meeting, 

revisions to managers manual, order house jerseys,  

September – Try Hockey for Free 

January – Nominations and coaching applications 

February – Elections and coaching selection; get a count of patches from 

Ted (Vice Pres can tally with end of year awards) 

March - Evaluations 

 

ACTION ITEMS/NEW BUSINESS Responsible Party 

Photographer Presentation 
Steve Chesler gave a presentation of his photography 

packages and products.  There were also opportunities for 

using his company for fundraisers.  Steve passed out typical 

order sheets and sample products.  

 

 

 

TCYH Email Blasts 
Some individuals are not getting them – next year maybe there 

needs to be a notice on the online form to put two emails in. 

 

 

Steve 

Equipment Sale/Swap 
Flyer went out to coaches and managers and is posted on 

Facebook and the website. 

 

 

 

Kristen and Paul Pederson 



As of today, no one has contacted Kristen to sign up to 

participate in the sale/swap.  Families have until Thursday to 

sign-up. 

 

The sale works like a garage sale.  You price out your items 

and you run your own table during the sale.   

 

Ideas for next year: advertise the equipment sale at the 

picnic and do the sale at the Try Hockey for Free days 

 

TV Installed in the Rink 
The TV will have opportunities to advertise and list locker 

room assignments.  Email Scott Haines if there is anything to 

post.  Jpeg is the best format to be used. 

 

 

Additions and Changes to the Rink 
 Dehumidifier Being Installed to decrease the fog and 

moisture in the rink 

 Maybe open up early 

 Renovations in the rink 

 New mats will be put down outside locker room B 

 

 

Ice Hours 
There were questions about ice hours and why some teams got 

over their allotted hours, while others were getting their 

hours caught up in March. 

 

 

John  

Bigelow Update 
Tournament was smooth with few issues.  An ambulance was 

called due to an injured player and it took 25 minutes to get 

to the rink.   

 

The tournament made around $500 after all costs were 

covered. 

 

The online sign-up was easy to use and spots filled up quickly 

for the snack bar, registration table, and basket table.   

 

Ideas for next year: increase the price of the basket raffle 

tickets, have four teams per division, collect money from 

teams and purchase big ticket items to raffle off instead of 

 

 

 

John  



team baskets, TYCH coaches fundraiser game, send out game 

schedule to teams to advertise  

Senior Recognition Night  
Bill Nielson organized an event to honor TCYH players in their 

last year.   

 

Online Registration 
USA Hockey registration opens on April 1st 

Steve needs registration costs before the next meeting so 

that he can start setting up the website 

 

Steve 

Next Meeting is scheduled for: 

Monday, April 17th (Spring Break) 

Adjourned at:  

9:00 

Submitted by: Jessica Horn 

 


